TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

JUNE 21, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  6

1. The meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Tomlinson to approve minutes of May 17, 2011 with 2 corrections was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 3, correct the date of the Hazardous Waste pick up to “August 27, 2011” In item 8 C, line 3, after “as well” add period and “Tomlinson volunteered to locate the line”.  Motion by Martel to approve the minutes of May 19, 2011 Special Meeting, as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve minutes of June 2, 2011 Special Meeting, with corrections, was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 2 C, line 2, remove the words “collect tax payments from the residents”.  In line 1, after “various agencies to” add the words “offer credit card payment option to the taxpayers of the township.”  In line 2, before the word “fee” add “convenience”.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve the minutes of June 2, 2011 Closed Session, as prepared, was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve the minutes of Special Meeting June 12, 2011, with corrections, was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 2, line 5, change to read “benefit package”.  In item 2 line 9, change to read “declines the offer.  If there are no applicants, then we will advertise the position”.
3. Announcements:  The Hazardous Waste Pick-Up is scheduled for August 27, 2011 at the old Township Hall.  No appointment is necessary.

4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 5-0.

5. There was no Citizen Comment.

6. Consent Agenda:  Tomlinson asked to withhold C, D and E.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve A. Expenditures was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve B. Treasurer’s Report was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item C, Tomlinson asked how long the Zoning Administrator keeps issues on his report.  In item D, Tomlinson thanked Ditlow for adding to his report the column showing ALS accompanied EMS runs.  In item E, Tomlinson felt there was not enough detail.  He questioned why money was spent to replace springs on the older fire truck.  He felt the fire chief or representative should be present at Board meetings to answer these questions.  Item F 911 report was accepted.
7. A.  Martel reported that the County Planning Commission is looking into the possibility of a committee to set up a demonstration enterprise zone over toward Mancelona to see about bringing businesses into the county. 

B.  Tomlinson reported the Planning Commission approved a Special Use Permit to Mike Collins for a construction office, yoga studio and indoor storage.  The Site Plan Review for the hangar at Torchport Airpark was not dealt with as neither the applicant nor a designee appeared at the meeting.  The Site Pan Review ordinance amendment was worked on with some minor changes and will be forwarded to the Board for their approval.  Village Zoning is working on an overlay along US 31 in Torch Lake Village and Eastport that would allow certain businesses as a matter of right.  In many cases this would eliminate the need for a Special Use Permit. They hope to hold a public meeting this summer to allow public input regarding this issue.
8.   Discussion/Action:  
A. The Motion by Tomlinson to accept the EMS director’s request to rehire Brittany Lockman was seconded and passed 5-0.
B.  Cemetery Fencing:  After discussion with grounds crew, it was suggested not to use chain link fencing as leaf removal would be too difficult.  Also fencing along Torch Lake Drive would be too close to the road and likely to be damaged by snow plowing.  Referring to the map of the cemetery, numbers 1, 3, 4 and 5 would be replacement of old fencing and number 2 would be new fencing.  Because our requirements have changed, Mr. Parker would like to have the whole proposal re-bid to our specifications.  Schultz mentioned that we should pursue purchasing the wedge of property along Torch Lake Drive.  Mr. Martel would like to see some sort of clarification of lines, perhaps something at the entrance like a gate.  It was stated we have approximately $27,000 in interest to work with.
C.  Road Plan:  after review of Road Plan submitted by Burt Thompson, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the contract at $37709, with the addition of Lore Road, was seconded and passed 5-0.  
D.  Bay View Subdivision:  The Motion by Schultz that Torch Lake Township is not interested in the purchase of parcels of land described as lots 44 & 45, Block 24, Bay View Beach Sub No 1, as presented from the County Treasurer, which is considered the first rights of refusal, referencing the annual 2011 tax foreclosed properties.  Motion was seconded and passed 5-0.
E.  EMS Director and Deputy Director Job Descriptions:  They have been submitted to the attorney, who was happy with the content but had some minor questions about headings.  The Motion by Tomlinson that what is in Job Descriptions dated June 10, 2011 is the essence of what we want, to be finalized by the attorney, was seconded and passed 5-0.

9.   Board Commentary:  Tomlinson asked 1.  Had we received the finalized copy of the Hardship Waiver Policy; 2. Are the EMS Policies back from the attorney?  When might they be expected?  3.  Township Policies 3.0 draft was supposed to be distributed to the Board for final approval?  Have we received it?  Schultz commented that 911 Emergency Street Signs are still available.  Contact Sharon for assistance.  Martel is trying to get together with different township associations for interest in creating a Community Emergency Response Team.
10.  Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow apologized for misspelling Alan Martel’s name.  He also advised the Board the EMS department had decided on some purchases they would like to make using money in their Donation Fund.  No formal action is needed from the Board.


Maryanne Jorgensen had several comments.  Had any work been done on identifying and marking access points that belong to the Township?  She hasn’t seen anything.  She also suggested using the township website for better communication with the community regarding issues such as the proposed Village rezoning.  She asked why the Planning Commission and ZBA don’t recite the pledge of allegiance like the Board.   She also asked if the Township could do something about the Potrafke property next door. She is concerned about the animals outside on short chains with no water.  She fears they are suffering.  Animal Control has been there but nothing seems to happen.  If the Township has any influence of if we can think of anything to do it would be appreciated.  
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:36 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk
